The Lyerly Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on Friday, October 13th at Lyerly Town Hall. Those in attendance were:

Josh Wyatt, Mayor
Ellen Wyatt
Gwen Fisher
Robert Thompson, Jr.

OCTOBER 13, 2017


The meeting was called to order by Mayor Wyatt at 2:41 pm.

Everyone welcomed by Mayor Wyatt.

New Business:

Financial Reports – No Discussion

Approval of Minutes – Ellen Wyatt made a motion to approve the August 8th and September 12th meeting minutes. Gwen Fisher seconded. All in favor.

Millage Rate – Mayor Wyatt said that the millage rate was the main reason that we went ahead and had this meeting today but after looking at the print out sheet from the county, something isn’t right. They are showing our 2016 digest for real property as $4,607,551 and on 2017, they are showing a decrease down to $3,493,637 which is a decrease of $1.2 million, which he finds odd. Mayor Wyatt added that that would be like a 30% decrease in values. He doesn’t think that it is right and we should wait until we verify it. Clerk Sally Kerce said the county has gone to new software this year and it has held a lot of things up. Robert Thompson made a motion to table the setting of the millage rate. Ellen Wyatt seconded. All in favor.

Ellen Wyatt asked that if values had gone down, why is the paper from the county showing that the rollback millage rate is lower than last year. Mayor Wyatt said that is why he thinks something is wrong. If the values go down, the rollback rate would be higher, not lower. 

Caldwell Property – Mayor Wyatt said that Mike Caldwell has another piece of property which is 2 tracts, that wants to donate to the city. One small portion of it is in the city limits and it is .5 acres. There is also .75 acres that is outside of the city limits. The tracts join, just one is in the city limits and one isn’t. It borders the old Century Glove building that Jerry Braden bought and fronts on highway 114 and joins Kenneth Kilgore on the Lyerly side. Mayor Wyatt said that Mike Caldwell has offered to donate the property to the city with no stipulations as to what is done with it. Once everything is finished, it can be sold or whatever. Mike Caldwell would like to break it up over three years. It would be divided into three tracts and he would donate one tract this year,, one next and one the next. Mayor Wyatt said that Mr. Caldwell wanted him to present this to the council and see what they wanted. Mayor Wyatt added that as far as use for the property, he can’t think of one. Once the donation is complete, the new administration could sell the property. The donation would be complete in 2020. Mayor Wyatt said that he would recommend that the new administration annex the part that isn’t in the city, if they do plan to sell it; that would be a little more tax money coming in. Ellen Wyatt said that she doesn’t see any reason not to accept the donation. Ellen Wyatt made a motion to accept the land donation and it will be split up into three year donation. Gwen Fisher seconded. All in favor. 

Mayor Wyatt opened the floor to the public at 2:50pm. 

Jimmy Espy asked if we had a value for the property. Mayor Wyatt said that the part that is in the city limits is valued at $2,310. 

Ellen Wyatt made the motion to adjourn. Robert Thompson seconded. All in favor. 
Meeting was adjourned at 2:53pm. 




__________________________			______________________________
        Mayor					      Town Clerk
